[image: New Village logo]                                                 Beautification Committee
                                                     November 6, 2023
                                               Council Conference Room
                                                             3:30 PM

Minutes

· Call to Order:  Janet called the meeting to order at 3:30.

Attendees:  Mike Apke, Jeff Batton, Kevin Brewer, Sara Copeland, Janet Farrell, Cami Gregg, Brenda Harvey, Dee Johnson, Peggy Johnson, Amy McKenzie, Tony Persico, Molly Rowell,

Guests:  Mayor John Strickland, Tom Hennie, Patrick Pizzella, Cara Mathis, and Jo Valdes.

Mayor Strickland, on behalf of himself and the Council,  thanked the Beautification committee for the work they are doing.

· Approval of Minutes – Molly moved to accept the minutes and Dee seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.

· Budget 2022-2023 FY- 
Kevin reported that there was no new budget activity since the last meeting.

· Calendar – Kevin presented the calendar:

	Date
	Action
	People Involved

	November 12
	Swag Bow refresh
	Cami and Holly Branch

	November 14th -week
	Put up the large Christmas tree
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 15-16
	Decorate the large Christmas tree
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 15-17
	Put out Christmas tree clusters and additional swags on McIntyre, McCaskill, & Magnolia
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 14

	Hang wreaths downtown and big swags.

	Linden Garden Club, Public Services, Beautification Committee

	November 14
	Fluff the Wreaths
	Janet and BC Committee

	November 13 week
	Hang swags on the signposts
	Pinehurst Garden Club members


	December 1
	Christmas tree lighting

	Events staff, B&G staff

	December 14
	Christmas Decorating Contest judging
	Amy McKenzie, Guest Judges

	January 2-5
	Take down Christmas tree and tree clusters
	B&G staff, Events staff

	January 9
	Take down wreaths
	Linden Garden Club, Public Services, Beautification members





· Beautification Grant- Batton, Rowell, Johnson, Farrell
No new grant applications

· Old Business - 

· Downtown Amenity Plan Improvements – Jeff reported that all trash cans have been set out, and the next project will be the work on the bollards.  Plans for the four way stop and storm water work will be out to bid soon and may take place after the first of the year.  There will be 14 bollards (4 between the Spa and downtown;  6 up from Manor Inn and 4 from Corner Store down to the Pinecrest.)  Parking adjustments in the half-moon and from the Spa to Magnolia are still under consideration, and car parking could possibly become golf cart spaces.
· Triangle at St. Andrews & Lake Forest – 
Cami noted that the group is looking at Crepe Myrtles staying and the Bradford Pears will be removed.  There will be new plants in the spring.
· Report from Business Guild – Kim.  No report
· Rain Garden Partnership with NCSU’s Mitch Woodward – Kevin said there is no new information at this time.
· Triangle by the Women’s Exchange– There are lights on the birdhouse and Snapdragons are planted for color.  Irrigation is still a problem.  Brenda and Sara thanked the Women’s Exchange for their support with the need to  hand water. 
· [bookmark: _Hlk140514245]Hanging Christmas Wreaths Nov. 14 – Janet reported that they put orange ties on the plugs so the men hanging the wreaths can find them easily.  The group didn’t have enough time to examine the wreaths, however Janet has 18 volunteers and Molly has 4 people to help with preparing the wreaths to be hung. The new storage unit now has power, and the wreaths will be hung there after Christmas.
· Swags – Cami noted that some swags were discolored, and new ones were bought from Hollyfield.  
· “A Pinehurst Christmas” Contest 2023; Dates, Judges, Publicity – Amy  reported that the Judges are in line.  She spoke with Veronica Horner, director of transportation at Pinehurst Resort, who has offered someone from the resort to drive the judges around in one of their vans on December 14th.  Citizens will nominate themselves for the contest.  Amy emailed Kristin Bunton for newsletter publicity.  Kevin will get the gift certificates for the winners ($25, $35, $50).  Jeff got the Pinehurst Christmas ornaments for all the winners, and Peggy will put together the bags. There was a discussion about the judging process.
· Other Items: none

· New Business –
There was a question about publicity about the Manning Award winners.  It was suggested that there be pictures when the announcement is made.

· New state legislation & use of native plants on DOT right-of-way – Jeff
The state legislature passed a law, effective December 31, 2024, that says there must be native plants on all state roads.  All currently seasonal flowers on state roads will not be able to be planted.  This would impact the Traffic Circle, Gateway signs, and any road where the speed limit is 35 or higher.  It does not include private property.
Comments from committee members:
Dee:  We will have to look at the U.S. Dept. of Agriculture to see what native plants are acceptable.  
Janet – Noted that there will be lots of research needed.
Dee – Native plant nurseries are small.  Are they able to keep up with the demand? A few Native Nurseries were mentioned - Garett Wildflower and Rachel’s.
Patrick – Recommend that the Committee formally write to the Village Council so that they have something to present to the representatives.
John Strickland – This may be an opportunity to meet with our local representatives to find out what they know about the legislation and if there is a possible carve out.  
Molly – Can we ask them to reconsider highways within the community?  
Brenda Asked what plants might  work?  
Kevin – Noted that there will be a lack of color without seasonal flowers. 
Jeff – Proposed that Beautification Committee – support the bill but perhaps ask for some variation for plants for our area.  Jeff noted that the state has good intentions, but our community has already set high standards for native plants..  It would be nice if the entire state could amend the legislation but if that is not possible, we would like to have a variance.

Conclusion:
Dee and Janet will draft a letter to council regarding the committee’s concerns and objections to the recent legislation   We would like a variation for the plantings in our area.

· Comments from attendees.
Jo Valdes asked if anyone is involved in Rock the Village and how that will work.  Apparently, you buy a rocker and paint the rocker.  The Village will be involved in the placement. 

· Motion to Adjourn.   Tony moved to adjourn the meeting and Amy seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned.


· Meetings of BC are held the first Monday of the months indicated at 3:30 PM.  
· Meeting Dates 2023 –December 4.  2024 – February 5, March 4. No meetings in January, June or July
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